From: Mirk Zita - WAS < <u>Zita.Mirk@mfa.gov.hu</u>>

Date: 11/19/21 07:30 (GMT-07:00)

To:

Subject: A Nagykövetség fogadja a magyar történelmi és kulturális emlékek megőrzésére vonatkozó javaslatokat / The Embassy is accepting proposals for the preservation of Hungarian historical and cultural memorials

Dear Community Leaders,

In order to preserve and renew Hungary's historical and cultural memorials abroad, the Ministry of Foreign Affairs and Trade (MFAT) is planning to undertake a special project next year. The aim is to provide MFAT funding for selected projects, as budgetary limitations allow.

As part of the planning stage, the Embassy is now accepting project proposals at your earliest convenience, but by no later than January 5, 2022 for the preservation of historic and cultural memorial sites. Diaspora organizations within the consular district of the Embassy (Alabama, District of Columbia, South Carolina, North Carolina, Georgia, Louisiana, Maryland, Mississippi, Pennsylvania, Virginia, West Virginia) may submit proposals for already existing memorials that need minor renovation or repairs, or, for instance, proposals for the installation of a new memorial plaque. Project proposals intending to preserve an already existing memorial site will be prioritized.

If you would like to submit a written project proposal, please

- send a short project description;
- indicate the planned date of implementation (e.g. the date of the unveiling of a plaque);
- indicate the professional and financial partners and other sponsors involved, the estimated overall costs of the project, and, if available, the amount of financial resources already at your disposal for the project;
- provide details on the feasibility of the realization of the project, such as the availability of official permits by authorities, if relevant;
- indicate the point of contact (with email and phone number) for your organization so that the Embassy can get in touch for further consultations by no later than January 10, 2022.

Please only send well-prepared project proposals which can be fully concluded before the end of 2022.

Should you have further questions, please do not hesitate to get in touch.

Kind regards,

Zita Mirk

Hungarian Diaspora Liaison Diplomat

Embassy of Hungary

Office: +1 (202) 362-3610

3910 Shoemaker St, NW Washington DC, 20008